
 
“Whether we have a Ph.D or no D., we’re in this bag together!” 

  ⁓⁓Fannie Lou Hamer 

 
 
 

︢︢︢March 14, 2025 
   
Dear Wonderful Leader and Friend:  
 
 As we celebrate women who were the movers and shakers in making this county, state, and 
country so great; we also experience the Power of God unfold with the appearance of leaves on 
trees, flowers begin to blossom, grass becomes green, we plant our gardens, we continue to be so 
grateful and thankful that we are “Still Here!” There are those we know and don’t know who gave 
all they could to move us forward. 
 
 Our next breakfast meeting will convene on Monday, March 24th, 2025, at 9:00 a.m. at St. 
Margaret’s Catholic Church, 410 Addison Road, South, Capitol Heights, Maryland 20743. Law 
Enforcement will speak with us regarding scams and fraud. We will receive presentations on 
lifesaving updates from U.S. Senator Chris Van Hollen’s office regarding Social Security, Medicaid 
and Medicare. In addition, M-NCPPC will provide helpful resources available for senior citizens. 
 
 God has smiled on our coalition which has been designed to provide discussions, suggestions 
and action for a more prosperous future. So that we can prepare for our end of year celebration of 
over 30 years, please be ready to volunteer and render your suggestions. 
 
 If there is something which should be brought to our attention, please call our office at (410) 
841-3148 or email: joanne.benson@senate.state.md.us. You can also visit my website at 
www.joannecbenson.com to obtain information on my Senatorial Scholarship Program and other 
important announcements. 

 
Most Sincerely, 

Joanne C. Benson 
Senator Joanne C. Benson 

24th Legislative District 
Prince George’s County, Maryland 
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